KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13th March 2018 
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, David Mann, Kath Richardson   

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh, Ronnie Tait
Police present:- None, report received after the meeting. 

Apologies:-Stephen Muir, Mike Buckley
Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- Potholes, Colin reported the potholes in the road leading to Notwen House on 20th January and he received a reply saying they will be inspected. To date they have not been repaired.
Chairman’s report:- .
Colin and Maureen met with Stuart Hamilton and Selina McMorran on 11th January to talk about the process of registering the hall as a charity. The Community Council members need to get together to go through the information Selina has provided before we can move forward. 

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

Since our last meeting we received £716.75 and have spent £2814.13 leaving our balance at £5852.86. In addition and included in the balance is £600.00 received from the Ann Hill trust to cover the costs of the upkeep of the Kirkpatrick Fleming Life website until May 2020 – no further payments will be made after that.

The application forms for the Minsca Community Benefit fund for 2018/19 have been received.

£300 has been awarded to the Play Parks Association from the £5000 received from Beck Burn Windfarm, this leaves a balance of £1,700 remaining. An application form has been received from the primary School Parent Council for the development of a quiet area for the children. The amount requested is £943.50, it was agreed we will make this award. In addition, the Parent Council are holding an Easter Fayre in the hall on Thursday 22nd March from 2pm to 4pm to raise funds. 

The next meeting of the Annandale & Eskdale Federation of Community Councils is on 21st March at Lockerbie. 

Junction 21 update:-

Following the meeting on 18th December Colin received a letter from Oliver Mundell with a copy of a letter from Police Scotland referring to the lack of reported incidents at the end of the slip road and also with a copy of a letter from Transport Scotland to say they had tasked Autolink to carry out an investigation to improve safety at J21. Also, Welcome Break will be putting up new signage at the services to try to stop drivers leaving the services to go north instead of south. An additional 2 way traffic sign was put up on the slip road leading to the B7076 on 18th January. Since then, on 19th February there were contractors hired by Transport Scotland to look at the width of the junction, they agreed the exit is all wrong being too wide but nothing else has happened yet.    

Any other business:-

Scottish Power will be hosting an open meeting on 27th March in the hall from 3 to 7pm to inform the public of upcoming work in Kirkpatrick Fleming and Hollee to upgrade power lines
. 
Kath raised the issue of litter, particularly near the church. Archie said that Keep Scotland Beautiful think that litter bins at roadsides should be removed, there will be discussions with D&G Council about what can be done. The Scottish Government say litter on the roadsides is the responsibility of the Council and vice-versa. Archie will be having a meeting with a former roads officer next Monday to see if communities can get involved in litter picking in a safe way. Ronnie reported that that litter bins in laybys on the A7 are being emptied. If we as a community want to organise a litter pick we should contact Nicola Simpson at the Council. 

Ronnie referred to our earlier request regarding bus shelters. He said he has asked for all of the bus shelters in the ward to be cleaned. The one at Newton needs more than cleaning, the Perspex is all scratched. SWTrans are responsible, Colin will write to Andrew Wood who is the chair responsible. 

Stephen asked for some points to be raised again:-

The flashing sign at the school has been reported twice to Linda Richardson but is still on all of the time.

The pothole on the B7076 where the road comes out from the services has not been repaired. Maureen reported this to D&G on 18th January 2017, more than a year ago, ref number 232383. The water company repaired the manhole but the pothole next to it hasn’t been repaired. 
The drain beside the school is still blocked, Karen said she would report the drains in January. Maureen will report it again. 

Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 8th May after the AGM which starts at 7 pm.  
